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On 4th February 2021, the Hoyte family lost their beloved eldest brother and son due to complications 

caused by COVID-19. He is known to many as a pure, gentle and kind person and he'll be deeply missed. 

A GoFundMe fundraiser has been set up to help support the family cover funeral costs. All donations, no 

matter the amount, are deeply appreciated. 

 

Dominic's mother, Rosemarie, has expressed her gratitude for everyone's support during this incredibly 

difficult time. Please see her message below: 

 

Dear HPHC UK family, 

 

We continue to offer our love and deepest gratitude to 

Heavenly Parents and True Parents. 

 

I would like to offer our deepest appreciation for your support 

during this heart-rending time. Your response to our need has 

been overwhelming, Thank You! 

 

We are especially grateful to Dr. and Mrs. Balcomb, Mr. 

Franklin Fortune, Mrs. Margaret Ali, UPF UK, Mr. Matthew 

Huish, the Bromley Community, East London Community, 

German HPFC, and my spiritual children. We recognise the 

level of heart and love shown by so many 2nd Gen in their 

contributions during the vigil and for reaching out in friendship 

to Dominic's brothers. 

 

Finally, I would also like to offer special thanks to Miwa Shaw 

and her mother Keiko for offering to set up the GoFundMe 

page and the sincere heart behind every donation. 

 

When all the preparations have been made, Dominic's Seonghwa will be announced. 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

 

Rosemarie 

 

 

 


